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Feedback to suppliers: Buy 4 Sheffield Procurement Forum Statement of Principles

Suppliers who bid for public sector contracts are entitled to feedback on why their bid was, or was not, successful.

We are committed to offering bidders meaningful feedback on their tender submissions and

recognise that by doing so:

• It helps suppliers to know in which areas they may need to improve in future to help them

become more competitive;

• It helps us to improve and develop our processes, and to become more familiar with the

market;

• It is good practice and helps to improve our relationships with suppliers

We will abide by the following principles when offering bidders feedback on their tender

submissions, regardless of the value of the tender:

1. We will notify all suppliers who are unsuccessful in bidding for a contract following the

selection process and/or award of the contract. All suppliers will be offered feedback,

including the offer of a face to face meeting where appropriate, within 10 days of a decision

being made and all parties having been notified.

2. If a supplier requests feedback, this will be offered within 15 days of the request being

received. Meetings will be arranged for the earliest mutually convenient time possible.

3. All feedback offered will be detailed and meaningful, however any commercially sensitive

information about other bidders will not be disclosed.

4. We will offer feedback in a way that is constructive and open, based on the principle of

continuous improvement.
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